METROPOLITIAN PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD

Minutes of November 3, 2015
Location:  Parks and Recreation Department, 1801 4th Street NW
Members Present:  Dan Wilkinson, Chairman; John Myers, Vice-Chairman, Roxanne Turley; Janet Harrington, Ted O. Humphreys; Susan Michie-Maitlen, Bill Nordin, 
Balloon Fiesta Commission Representative for the MPRAB:  Bill Nordin

Members Excused/Absent:  Louis Romero 
City Staff Present:  Garry Wolfe, Assistant Director, Parks and Recreation Department; Christina Sandoval, CIP Program Manager; Bobbie Jo Garcia, Executive Assistant 
Visitors: John Witson
Call to Order:   Mr. Wilkinson called the meeting to order at 12:55 PM.
Approval of Today’s Agenda: Mr. Wilkinson asked to change the Agenda to move Bill Nordin of the AIBF Commission Representative to the top of the order. No objections were made

Announcement: Bill Nordin announced that the AIBF Commission had not met in September or October due to the International Balloon Fiesta events; however the Commission will reconvene in November. A request for any questions or concert that the board would like conveyed to the Commission. The question of how many people were in attendance for the 2015 Balloon Fiesta. It was conveyed that approximately 956,000 paid visitors were in attendance this year. 
Approval of Today’s Agenda: Mr. Wilkinson asked for a formal approval of the Agenda. Janet Harrington made a motion to approve the Agenda as written; the Board unanimously approved the Agenda. 
Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Wilkinson inquired if there were any objections to the Minutes as written for the October 2015. A request to amend the minutes to reflect N/A under the Introduction of Visitors and Guests section of the minutes was made due to a typo. Janet Harrington made a motion to approve the minutes with the amendment; 2nd motion was made by Roxanne Turley to approve the minutes.
Introduction of Visitors and Guests:  N/A
Announcements:  None 
General Public Testimony:  None 
Reports:

· Garry Wolfe, Assistant Director, provided information on various Divisions in the Department:
Golf Management Division is currently working with the Water Authority to drill a new well at the Los Altos Golf Course. This status is in a holding pattern pending some policy decisions. The additional rain has help with the watering of the golf course. City Council had passed an Ordinance adopting a policy that governs the dispensing of alcoholic beverages at municipal golf course facilities. We are also having to do a spill prevention control and counter measures for all four golf courses because they are located on or near arroyos and drainage areas and we gasoline and diesel tanks from which we dispense flammable hazardous liquids which will cost over $35k.

Aquatics Division has recently completed another upgrade to Montgomery Pool; they redid the surge tank which will help with waste water in order to not over run the sewage system.   
Recreation Division completed a debriefing and evaluation of the Balloon Fiesta event. The preliminary numbers from AIBF show record number for attendance at this year’s Fiesta. Wear and tear on the field was minimal so the grass and the field look good. 
Park Management Division is downsizing for the season, during this time of year we drop the amount of temporary agency staff. One of the significant things that is happening is we are creating a master maintenance plan for parks. The Maintenance Plan should be ready at the beginning of the New Year 2016. Reorganization is also taking place so we do a better job of maintaining the parks.  

· Christina Sandoval, CIP Program Manager, provided information as follows:

The trust for public land annual survey is being done right now the due date is October 7th.  There are approximately 11 to 13 nominations so we are hoping to continue that high level. It provides evaluation of City parks and National ranking.  
We are in the middle of bollard remediation for our trails. We are reducing about 37% of our bollard’s. We are also reconfiguring some gates so it’s easier to exit. We also finished repaving on Montano from the bridge to Rio Grande Blvd in an effort to make our trails safer for the public. 

The NM Parks and Recreation annual conference will be held this week. We will have 4 employees in attendance. 
We have received complaints about the homeless population camping out in the public parks and along the trails in the underpass areas. We are trying to work with APD to enforce the 10:00 pm curfew which is in place currently and the prohibiting erecting structures. I am working on amending the parks ordinance to reflect that camping is not allowed in the parks.         
· Sub-Committee Reports – NA.
· Members’ Roundtable – Report on P&R issues in their area (limit 2 minutes)

Susan Michie-Maitlen has been invited to the 6th District Collation meeting and will be attending. There is some concern in the lack of a Volunteer Coordinator. Garry stated; Parks and Recreations will be working on obtaining a Volunteer Coordinator similar to the Volunteer Coordinator position in Open Space. Susan will have them contact her if they have any question about volunteering.    
· Unfinished Business - There are currently vacancies in Districts 1, 7 and 8.  
· Old/New Business – A gift was purchased for Jane’s departure which was well received. 
Adjourn:  Mr. Wilkinson adjourned the meeting at 1:40 PM.
